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May 23, 2025 

To: Prospective Bidders  

Addendum No.: 1, F2037, FIN# 44997665201 
Provide sufficient design, work force, equipment, safety, materials, 
permitting, and all incidentals necessary to design and build a 44’ X 176’ 
Equipment Canopy. All work will be in accordance with this scope, 
specifications, local building codes, and contract terms. It will be the 
Contractors responsibility to acquire and comply with all necessary 
regulations and guidelines that apply to the design and construction work 
required to complete the project. All work will be in accordance with the 
Department of Transportation’s Construction Plans, the 2023 Florida 
Building Code, and all applicable laws, rules, and codes shall be followed 
for this project. 

In response to Bid Questions and Answers: 

1. Question: Will this be a metal building, similar to the one shown in the image below? 

Answer: Yes 

2. Question: What is the height that you need for this structure? 

Answer: As per the scope: Contactor shall design and construct 44’ X 176‘ 
Equipment Canopy with a minimum 16’ side height designed to connect to existing 
shop with 20’ eaves. 

3. Question: Will the building be an enclosed structure or an open-bay design? 

Answer: Open Bay 

4. Question: Concerning the building's utilities and infrastructure: 

Answer: As per the scope: No electrical installation required but you will be required 
to remove any electrical in the way of building the building. 
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5. Question: Will the project require basic plumbing and electrical work, including lighting, 
outlets, fans, and any necessary rough ins? 

Answer: No new or additional plumbing and electrical will be required, however, 
any existing utilities that conflict with this project will need to be protected or 
replaced if necessary. 

6. Question: Is the inclusion of a concrete slab within our scope of work a requirement for 
this project? 

Answer: No, however, modifications to the slab may need to be made to 
accommodate any footers for the metal building supports. 

7. Question: Would you happen to have the plans for the building it is butting up to? 

Answer: Plans have been attached. 

Please sign this addendum and return a signed copy to me to indicate receipt. 

Company Name 

Signature 

Date 

Thank you, 
Brittany Whiddon 
District Contracts Administrator 
Phone: 386-758-3798 
Fax: 386-758-3791 


